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Senior Citizens Trip to San Antonio, TX 

December 2 & 3, 2009 


The Travel Committee has decided to take a trip to San Antonio, TX for Christmas lights. We will be staying at Days 
Inn at 902 E. Houston St., San Antonio, TX 78205. This hotel is only 1 block from the Alamo and 1.5 block from 
Riverwalk. For those that have walkers and can't walk that far, the bus will drop them off and pick them up later. 
There will be free Continental breakfast on Thursday morning. 

The HDSC/LF Board has decided that any Senior Citizen (age 60+) and a member of HDSC that attends the 
meetings will get a free motel room at Days Inn. For those that are not 60 and not a member, you need to let us 
know that you need a room since you have to pay $35 to share a room. Couples will have a room, but we need to 
know if you want one bed or two beds. For singles, there needs to be 2 people in each room. For everyone that 
-lqns to go on the trip, please fill in the form below and send to Nancy Morris, 15335 Falmouth Ave., Houston, TX 
~ 084-1412. The bus holds approximately 50 people. We need to know how many want to go_ Thanks! 

*********************************************************************************************************************************** 
* Registration for the San Antonio, TX trip 

* 

* NAME(S): 

* 

* PLEASE CIRCLE THE ONES THAT APPLY: Member Couple Single No Smoking Smoking 
* First Floor Room One Bed Two Beds 
* Name of Single sharing room with: ______________ 

* 

* AGE(S): 
* 
* *****************************************************************************************************************4*4************* 

WACO DEAF BOWLERS 

3rd Annual MIXED Handicap Bowling Tournament 


September 12, 2009 


Tournament is being held at AMF Westview Lanes, 4565 W. Waco Dr., Waco, TX 76710. Entry fee is $40 and 
admission fees are $5 for Bowlers/All Fans and $3 for Children (12-17 years old). No personal checks accepted. 
Flyer doesn't say where to send the money to. Bowling times are 1:00 PM or 3:00 PM. This tournament is open to 

'af Bowlers only. Please contact Billy Buza at 832-413-5146 for more information. (Editor's note: No Website or 
"-address or name of person to contact about this Tournament. Billy had given me the flyer, but I'm limited in space.) 



August 1, 2009 (Saturday) 

Deaf Houston Latino will meet at EI Taco Tote Real, Mexican Grill, 6154 Westheimer Rd., 
Houston, TX 77957 from 4 PM till 9 PM. Check out the website at www.tacotote.com fOI ­
directions and menu. Please contact LaLacake25@yahoo.com or VP 832-413-4947 for more 
information. Come and chat with old and new friends. 

August 4, 2009 (Tuesday) 

~ " 

61 
, Houston Deaf Senior Citizens will take a trip to see Lyndon B. Johnson Library and Museum 

at Austin, TX. Everyone needs to be at Woodhaven Baptist Deaf Church, 9920 Long Point Rd., 
Houston, TX by 6:00 AM as the Bus will leave at 6:30 AM. We will stop for lunch at Golden 

, 

• 
Corral before arriving back to Woodhaven Baptist Deaf Church around 6:00 PM. Please contact 
Gertie Sessions by VP 281-447-7575 or Julie Spaulding by VP 281-249-5276 for more 
information 

August 4,2009 (Tuesday) 

Positive Interaction Program (PIP) will present their topic about Traffic Enforcement. "Radar 
Unit". We will be updated on how the department operates the radar to control traffic on our 
roadways. The meeting is held at Woodhaven Baptist Church for the Deaf, 9920 Long Point, 
Houston, TX at 7:30 PM. Door prizes! Interpreter and captioning are provided. Officer James 
Sobota is responsible to set these meetings up to benefit us. Anyone can contact him at 
james. sobota@cityofhouston.net 

August 7,2009 (Friday) 

ASL Social will meet at Mama's Cafe, 6019 Westheimer Road, Houston, TX 77057 from 4 PM till 
9 PM. Check out the website at www.mamascafe.net for directions and menu. Let's meet and 
enjoy chatting with your old & new friends. Any questions, please e-mail to Earl Johnson a~ 
ejohnson127@comcast.net for more information. 

August 12, 2009 (VVednesday) 

Houston Deaf Senior Citizens will have their business meeting at West Gray Adaptive 
Recreation Center, 1475 West Gray, Houston, TX 77019 at 9:00 am till 1 :00 pm. Please come 
and share your ideas with us as the meeting begins at 10:00 am. Attorney Sidney Braquet will 
be present to answer any questions about the By Laws and the organization. You have to be 
present to vote on the motions. Please bring your friends. 

August 14,2009 (Friday) 

Houston Hand Talk Social will be at Galleria Mall in the Food Court, 5085 Westheimer Road, 
Houston, TX 77056 from 5 PM till 9 PM. Let's meet and enjoy chatting with old and new friends. 
Any questions, please e-mail RogerSpiveyatspivey39@yahoo.com. 

August 15, 2009 (Saturday) 

Deaf Houston Latino will meet at 100% Taquito Eat Authentie! , 3245 Southwest Frwy. @ 
Buffalo Speedway, Houston, TX 77027 from 4 PM till 9 PM. Check out the website at 
www.100taquito.com for directions and menu. Please contact LaLacake25@yahoo.com or VP 
832-413-4947 for more information. Come and chat with old and new friends. 

August 20,2009 (Thursday) 

Houston Deaf Senior Citizens will have a fellowship and potluck at Woodhaven Baptist Deaf 
Church at 9920 Long Point Rd. from 9 am till 1 pm. If you wish to bring a covered dish, contact 
Evelyn Autry at 713-984-8186 TTY or Jenice Wells 281-442-8015 TTY or 281-442-8016 VP .-' 
and let them know what you plan to bring. 
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August 21,2009 (Friday) 

ASL Social will be at Chuy's Restaurant, 20502 Hwy. 59 North, Humble, TX 77338 from 4:00 till 
9:00 PM. Check out the website at www.chuys.com for menu and directions. Let's meet and enjoy 
chatting with your old & new friends. Any questions, please e-mail to Earl Johnson at 
ejohnson 127@comcast.net. 

August 28,2009 (Wednesday) 

~ Houston Deaf Senior Citizens have invited Letha to speak to us about Insurance. Another 
speaker from FEMA will explain their program. Everyone can arrive at 9 AM since we have the 
room from 9 AM till 1 PM. The Speaker will begin at 10 AM for about an hour. Any questions will ~ be followed after the Speaker is done talking. Don Hahn is our Education Coordinator. 

August 31, 2009 (Monday)(W) Joe's Banquet Center, 1300 East Hwy. 6, Alvin, TX 77511 will provide free meal for Seniors 
. from 6 AM till 9 PM. It is free on the last Monday of each month. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

DONATIONS & NEWSLETTER DUES 

Donations to Houston Deaf Senior Citizens 

Thanks to the group of Old Folks (formerly FRAT) for their thoughtful donation to HDSC. 

Bobby J Griggs, thank you for your general donation to LOVE FUND in memory of Bill Ennis 

Thelma Jo Hays, Carl & Delma Long, and Shirley Simmons, thank you for your donations to Love Fund. 

Don Hahn sold the steering wheel covers for a friend who made them. Thanks to Phillip Delozier, Lavern Fair, 
and Patsy Walker for buying them and donating to LOVE FUND. 

Anyone who wishes to donate money to Houston Deaf Senior Citizens-Love Fund, Inc. (a 501(c)(3) non­
profit corporation) should please make check or money order payable to Houston Deaf Senior Citizens. In 
the memo part of your check, please write down what the amount applies to. Please mail to: 

Houston Deaf Senior Citizens 

clo Audrey Leger 

P. O. Box 664 

Missouri City, TX 77459 


REOPENING SUBSCRIBER: 

Welcome back, Maria S Garcia 

RENEWAL SUBSCRIBERS: 

Thank you for your renewal: Chris Balat, Billy Buza, Jerry & Peggy Capell, Frank F. Clark, Dolores Cordova, 
Joseph P Donellon, Shirley (Barry) Dye, MIM William Floerke, Max & Dorothy Floyd Sr., Sara & Mack Harris, 
Bertha Moses, Malcolm Pace Jr., Glenn Simpson, Rochelle Simpson, Robert & Jane Wood, and Jose G 
Ybarra. 

NEW SC MEMBER: Welcome our new SC member, Shirley B Simmons 
"-...---. 

NEW SUBSCRIBER: Welcome our new subscriber, Gwen Anderson (Marjorie Monson's daughter) 
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AARP Statewide Long-Term Care Meeting 
Submitted by Nancy Morris from Email from AARP 

The State of Texas Department of Aging and Disability Services (DADS) is sponsoring a seri~s of meetings 
across the state. If you want to learn more about how you could hire your own caregiver and have more 
control, choice and responsibility, you are invited to attend the meeting. This meeting will include an 
information session and an opportunity to ask questions. Registration is not required and attendance is 
free. It will be held on Saturday, August 22 at 9:00 AM till 10:30 AM at MHMRA of Harris County 
Conference Center, Room B, 7011 Southwest Freeway, Houston, TX. 

Email received from Barry Strassler 

DeafDigesUDeafDigest Sports maintains a web site at http://deafdigest.com/mainstream/ to honor current 
mainstreamed athletes that play sports for their high school teams (varsity, JF & freshman). If you know of 
any current mainstreamed athletes in your locale, please e-mail me so that they could be added to this web 
site. If you see corrections that need to be made, please do also e-mail me. Please contact me at 
barry@deafdigest.com. 

Cats act as ears for deaf woman 
Email received from Denis Tucker 

Betty Macaluso, 68, holds her cat, Tom 2, at her Lawrenceville home. Macaluso is deaf 
so the cat wakes her up in the morning and functions as her ears. Therefore, Betty 
doesn't need an alarm clock. If Tom 2 happens to sleep through his job or gets 
distracted, Tiger steps in. Both cats are 1 year old and were adopted from PetsMart in 
Lawrenceville when they were 3 months. One morning, Tom 2 stood on her stomach 
gazing up at the ceiling above her bed. A week went by and she noticed Tom 2 often 
staring up at the same spot. When Macaluso shined a flashlight over the area that held 
the cat's attention, she saw a thin, round line of clay on her ceiling. She immediately called pest control. 
Tom 2 had detected termites. The exterminator told Macaluso that she was lucky to have a cat like Tom 2. 
She would have lost her home if he hadn't detected the termites. Macaluso remembers one evening when 
she was a young girl sitting down with her Mother (also deaf) on the swing on their porch. They noticed the 
cat acting strangely. Until the cat began fighting with a rattlesnake that lay 5 feet away from Macaluso and 
her Mother, did they realized that their cat had saved them from being bitten. She wrote that she would 
never live without cats because they always helped her by hearing what she cannot. 

TWO BRIEF NEWS: 
Submitted by Audrey Leger 

Around June 2ih, I got notified that Shirley (Barry) Dye says "hello" to all of you and wanted me to inform 
you that she will be in the hospital on July 14th to have a right knee surgery. Since then, I haven't heard 
any news, yet. I will update you next month if she contacts me. Hope everything goes well with her. 

I also got brief news from Malcolm Pace. He says "Hello to all!" They are okay. He, Eva Anguelo, and her 
cousin went to Abilene by Greyhound bus and spent one week. They returned to De Kalb home safely on 
June 26th. They enjoyed their visit and trip. 

Dear James 
Email sent by his wife, Julie Spaulding 

Happy 75th Birthday to you! I know that you always are proud as you aged 
because you got married when you were 35 years old. You became a father 
when you were 41 years old and you became a grandpa when you were 69 years 
old. You always think positive. Your grandchildren are crazy about you. They love 
you so much. Wish you stay for more years. I love you, Julie 

(Continue on page 5) 4 
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MICHAEL JACKSON AND HIS DEAF CLASSMATE 
Email received from Margie Graham 

While Michael Jackson was much younger and a high school student, one of his classmates was deaf. The 
deaf classmate was Jonathan Weiss, who currently operates Big Mango, Inc, as a chef/owner, a Los 
Angeles Catering/Consulting Company. Jonathan said: "Michael sat next to me and was always cordial and 
very helpful in case I didn't understand the teacher. He would take notes or repeat what our teachers had to 
say. He had the sweetest personality and cared about others. Since we had no interpreters or note takers, I 
will always cherish the memory forever of what Michael did for me! (Jonathan, by the way, is expanding his 
company and just hired a deaf chef.) 

Minnesota Association of Deaf Citizens Honors CSD of Minnesota with Award 
Email received from CSD on July 7,2009 

On June 19th at a Minnesota Association of Deaf Citizens (MADC) meeting, CSD was surprised to find 
themselves the recipient of the Gordon Allen Community Award. Marty Barnum, director of interpreting 
operations of CSD of Minnesota, attended the meeting and accepted the award on CSD's behalf. The 
award is presented to an organization whose community involvement has contributed to positive and 
productive service towards the advancement of deaf people in Minnesota. 

"The award was a surprise," said Jessalyn Frank, coordinator of Advocacy and Education of CSD of 
Minnesota. "We're happy that Marty Barnum was at the conference to accept the award on behalf of 
Minnesota staff. We thank the community for supporting our work and we thank MADC for recognizing the 
contributions CSD has made to the community." The award is proudly displayed at CSD's front entrance. 

Congratulations to our CSD of Minnesota staff and keep up the great work. 

South Central Deaf Bikers 5th Annual Chili Cook-Off 
Submitted by Linda Smith from Deaf Network of Texas 

Big-Time 5th Anniversary Party will be held at Austin Deaf Club, 8818 Cullen Lane, Austin, TX on October 
3, 2009 from 9:00 AM till 7:00 PM. There will be a $200 First Place along with Trophy given out. There WIll 
be games for kids and adults. Trophies will be awarded to all winners. Menu includes Chicken-on-stick, hot 
dog, and desserts which will be sold all day. Bar will be open with Beer, mixed drinks, soda, and water. 
Bowl of chili served to the public after 1 :00 PM (Donation accepted). Win prize for Best-Looking Bike. Art & 
Craft Show under big shady trees (Vendors welcome). Watch college football games on three TVs. Sit on a 
nice Harley Davidson and have a photo taken! South Central Deaf Bikers (SCDB) is open to any Deaf 
Bikers & those who are interested in knowing more about motorcycles. Wannabes & fans are welcome! 
Contact Treasurer Don Edwards at medwar44@aol.com for more information. Check out the website at 
http://www.scdeafbikers.org. For more information about SCDB's 5th Annual Chili Cook-Off, contact 
Chairman Ronny Taylor at RickyMTaylor@yahoo.com. 

Schedules at West Gray Adaptive Recreation Center 
Email received from Chuck French 

I am working on an updated Fall Calendar now. Some on-going programs/activities include: 

Fitness Room - Open Monday through Thursday - 8AM-7PM; Friday 8AM-4PM. 
Water Aerobics/Open Exercise/Swim - Monday through Thursday 1-7PM; Friday 1-3PM. 
Sit &Be Fit Exercise Classes - Monday through Thursday - 10-11AM 
Line Dancing - Wednesdays 11-12:30PM 
Bingo - Monday through Thursday - 9-11AM 
Beading Class - TuesdaylThursday - 11-1 PM 

I will let you know when I have updated the Fall activity calendar. 

(Continue on page 6) 5 
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DEAF BOOKKEEPER 
Submitted by my friend 

A Mafia Godfather finds out that his bookkeeper has cheated him out of ten million bucks. His bookkeeper 

is deaf. That was the reason he got the job in the first place. It was assumed that a deaf bookkeeper would 

not hear anything that he might have to testify about in court. When the Godfather goes to confront the 

bookkeeper about his missing $10 million, he brings along his attorney, who knows sign language. 


The Godfather tells the lawyer, "Ask him where the $10 million he embezzled from me is." The attorney, 
using sign language, asks the bookkeeper where the money is. 

The bookkeeper signs back: "I don't know what you are talking about." 

The attorney tells the Godfather: "He says he doesn't know what you're talking about." 

The Godfather pulls out a pistol, puts it to the bookkeeper's temple and says, "Ask him again!" 

The attorney signs to the bookkeeper: "He'll kill you if you don't tell him!" 

The bookkeeper signs back: "OK! You win! The money is in a brown briefcase, buried behind the shed in 

my cousin Enzo's backyard in Queens!" 


. The Godfather asks the attorney: 'Well, what'd he say?" 

The attorney replies: "He says you don't have the balls to pull the trigger." 

Don't you just love lawyers! 

Interesting Fact To Share 
Information from "Deaf Digest" 

We all know about the death of Michael Jackson. It was learned that while he was in training for his 
planned trip to London to give a performance, he had a trainer working with him. The trainer was Lou -......../ 
Ferrigno, who is deaf and was a world champion body builder in his younger days. And also, Michael had 
on his payroll, a personal interpreter, which would stand on the stage and interpret for the deaf during his 
performances! He was the only performer to hire his own interpreters, whereas other divas, prima donnas 
and stars wouldn't! 

Note received from Maxine Sheffield 

Maxine wants us to pray for her and her health. She has cancer and is doing all right under Doctor's care. 

She has been taking Chemo since April 2009. The cancer will be in remission in August of 2009. Her 

husband passed away on May 29, 2009. Please pray for her! 


Ed's Telecom Alert has posted a new item. 'Julius Genachowski - New FCC Chair' 
Received from Ed Bossom 

Julius Genachowski was sworn in as chairman of the Federal Communications Commission, beginning a 

tenure that is expected to bring more attention to new mobile and internet technologies. He has been widely 

lauded for his experience in Washington as an entrepreneur and later as an investor. He served 2 

clerkships and as general counsel for former FCC chairman Reed Hundt. Later, he became an executive 

for AICllnterActive, which bought several internet firms and founder of LaunchBox Digital and venture 

capital firm Rock Creek Ventures. He chose as his chief of staff, Edward Lazarus, a relative unknown in the 

telecommunications industry. Lazarus comes from the law firm Akin Gump, where is supervised the Lost 

Angeles office of 800 employees and was the co-head of the firm's global litigation practice. He also 

appointed 2 senior advisors - Colin Crowell and Bruce Gottleib. Genachowski has several issues lined up 

for his start. He will have to come up with a national broadband plan that not only connects all homes to 

high-speed internet, but also addresses issues of affordability and lack of training on how to use the Web. 


(Continue on page 7) 6 



Letter received from Billy Buza 

""--" Juan Carrizales is the Chairperson of 2011 National Bass of the Deaf (NBD) hosted by Houston Bass Club of 
the Deaf (HBCD). He couldn't make it to be Representative at the NBD meeting in Kentucky. He asked me to 
go to represent for HBCD. We won the bid for 1022 NBD. Since I was going, I went to visit my brother in 
Illinois for 3 days. Then, I visited my daughter-in-Iaw's father at the Arabians Farm in KY for awhile. Her Father 
took me on tour around the Farm. It's beautiful and very peaceful! I went to visit my ex-wife's Mother at her 
house in Tennessee for awhile. I had a good time on my vacation for 2 weeks. 

Letter received from Sydna Smith 

Megan Noelle McGee was born on July 7, 2009 at 9:52 PM. She weighed 7 Ibs. 3 oz. Her proud parents are 
Mr. & Mrs. John McGee. She is the proud granddaughter of Sydna Smith. 

TSDAA 

Letter received from Billy Buza 


TSDAA Reunion party will be at Lake Austin on Sept. 18, 2009. Two big wheel-paddle boats will be available. 
This will begin at 5:00 till 8:30 PM. Please call Ronnie Taylor at VP 866-912-1705 before Sept. 4th. You can go 
to Website at www.tsdaa.org to get your ticket(s) there. 

-There will be TSD Homecoming event on Sept. 19 at 9:00 AM till 5:00 PM. TSD will play against Riverside 
(CA) School for the Deaf at 5:00 PM. Contact Billy Buza at VP 832-413-5146. 

The Heritage Society (Our S.C. trip on July 10th 
) 

About 24 Senior Citizens went on a tour of this place. Even though it was really hot, we enjoyed learning more 
about the history of our city and the lives of people. There was a statue of John Bowden Connally, Jr. who was 
our Governor of Texas from 1963-1969. Then, we went to Chase's building for a view of the city. Our last stop 
was at Steak Kountry where delicious food was waiting for us! Yummy! 

~s-c IN PE4C~ 


o OBrl t ,'0{'\ D 
· 

C
Robert Jack Sheffield, Sr.! 73, entered into eternal rest on the evening of May 29, 2009. 

~...., \. He lived in Charleston, SC and was formerly of West Monroe, LA. Friends were invited to 
J. Henry Stuhr, Inc., Downtown Chapel, on Monday from 6:00 till 8:00 PM where the vigil 
wake service was held at 7:00 PM. The Mass of Christian Burial and Prayers of Final. 
Commendation was held in Alexsandria, LA. Bob was born October 21, 1935 in West 

._. __ Monroe, LA to William Jackson Sheffield and Inez Foley Sheffield. He was a 1956 
_~, _ t: graduate a~d Satutatorian ?f the Louisian.a School for the Deaf. ~e was former ~rinter for 
.(! 1\ ~/I ~ : . the State Times and Morning Advocate In Baton Rouge, LA until 1987. He retired as a 

teacher in 1997 at the Lousiana School for the Deaf. After moving to Charleston, SC, he worked as a teacher 
for the hearing impaired at Laing Middle School. He was a member of Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church. 
He is survived by his wife of 52 years, Maxine of Charleston, SC; 1 son, Jack Sheffield, Jr. & his wife, Jennifer 
of Charleston, SC; 1 daughter, • ..Iill Sheffield & her partner Sylvia Primeaux of Atlanta, GA; 7 grandchildren; and 
3 sisters, Phyllis Richardson & her husband, Oscar of Louisville, KY, Billie Richardson & her husband, Paul of 
Louisville, KY, and Deloris Banister & her husband, Harvey of La Grange, KY. Memorials may be made to the 
South Carolina Association of the Deaf, 437 Center Street, West Columbia, SC 29169. 
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= 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ =
EDITOR'S MESSAGE 
=
At our business meeting on July 8th 
, Julie Spaulding asked us to send in pictures of ourselves when we were in = 


~ School and pictures of ourselves now. She thought it would be a good idea to compare ourselves long time ~ 
~ ago and what we look like now. We can match which picture belongs to the other picture. If you are interested ~ 
~ in sending pictures, please send them to me with names on the back. Also, Julie thought it would be a gre 'il=idea to show our Wedding picture when we first got married and another "couple" picture to see what we 100)\·1 
~ like now. Please send those pictures to me a month before your Anniversary. This will be fun! ~ 
~ ~ 
~ If you have any information, jokes, recipes, event, pictures, sports, or news that you want me to publish, please ~ 
~ send them to me by the 15th of each month. Please keep articles to less than 300 words, due to limited space ~ 

on the newsletter. My E-mail address is nmorris726@gmail.com or you can mail to = 
me at 15335 Falmouth Ave., Houston, TX 77084-1412. ~ 

~Please note that Editor may, at her discretion, edit articles or news items for brevity and 
~ 

to correct errors. When sending pictures to me, please make sure you use a larger ~ 
envelope. When the pictures are fold, it is very difficult to scan them without showing ~ 

~those folded lines. Audrey does the scanning for me so she will appreciate it, too. 
~ 
~ 
~ 

Thanks! 	 ~ 
~ NCU'tC.::Y lvforv~ Edit-or ~ 
~ 
~ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

James Fair, President 

Email: jamesfair29@yahoo.com 

Roger Spivey, Vice President 

Email: spivey39@yahoo.com 

Nancy Morris, Secretary 

Email: nmorris726@gmail.com 

For News & Other Information: 

Nancy Morris, Editor 
15335 Falmouth Ave 
Houston, TX 77084 

VPN: 281-815-4033 
V for L.D.: 866-939-6502 

Email: 
hdstnewsletter@yahoo.com 

For Address/Renewal Due: 

Houston Deaf Senior Citizens 
C/o Audrey Leger 

PO Box 664 
Missouri City, TX 77459 

VPN: 866-552-1651 
Email: 

hdstnewsletter@yahoo.com 

For hearing people: You may call them directly using those VPN numbers and 
you will be connected to an Interpreter. 
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